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Introducing Brandon OreBaugh 

A former Wichita North High Redskin Brandon graduation from North 
High school in the class of  2000.  He attended Wichita State University 
and will graduate  in the Spring of  2018 with a degree in  Mechanical  

Engineering. Following his high school graduation Brandon served in the 
U.S. Air Force from June 2001 to May 2012 as an Avionics Technician. He 
was deployed to the U.A.E., Diego Garcia, and Crete. PCS locations in-
cluded Travis AFB in California, Tinker AFB in Oklahoma City, OK and 
Anderson AFB in Guam.  

Brandon joined the VUB staff  as a tutor in April of  2015.  His special   
tutoring courses are Math, English, and Science. We are so glad to have 
Brandon to support one of  the many services that the Veterans Upward 
Bound Program offers.  

Meet our new VUB Tutor 



 

 

VUB Staff  Reflects on the   
Meaning of  Veteran’s Day 

 First I’d like to say that I am so privileged to work for a program that  honors some of the       

finest human beings in the U.S. Veterans Day gives me the opportunity to show just how much 

I appreciate  the men and women, who have sacrificed their lives to make my living safer and 

better.   For all the challenges that these men and women have faced, this day makes sense.  

This day gives them hope and is a  day that can bring about new  beginnings.  Thank you for 

your service! 

          —Sheri Daniel-Washington, Data Specialist/Office Coordinator, TRIO Veterans Upward Bound  

 To me, Veterans Day is a time to reflect upon the sacrifices made by those who have served 

this country. It is a day to honor all veterans and to spend time with those (veterans) in our 

families or otherwise. Don't be afraid to tell a random veteran "Thank you for protecting this 

country" on veterans day.  

                                                — Stacia Lyday,  Program Specialist, TRIO  Veterans Upward Bound 

 I have much respect for the men and women who have served and protected this country,     

giving of themselves and asking for so little in return.  I am so humbled.  Veteran’s Day is a 

special day where we all can take time to be thankful for our military friends and family, the 

lost and forgotten, and to  honor them with love, kindness , prayers and thanks. 

—Shukura Bakari-Cozart, Executive Director—TRIO Veterans Upward Bound 

 We should honor and respect our Veterans every day and 11 November is an extra special 

day to recognize those that have sacrificed and served in the Armed Forces of our country." 

- Brad Webster, Program Specialist—TRIO Veterans Upward Bound 

 Veterans Day to me is a designated day to honor and give special thanks to the 
men and women who have served our country. Members of  the military have 
fought to maintain civilian freedom and preserve the quality of  this great nation. 
So on this momentous day (11/11/15) I would like to say THANK YOU! 

—Shondella Umeh, Program Specialist, TRIO Veterans Upward Bound 



 

 

Leavenworth National Cemetery 

Leavenworth National Cemetery is associated with the West-

ern Branch of the National Home for Disabled Volunteer 

Soldiers; one of 11 facilities which served as precursors for 

Veterans Administration Medical Centers. Today the ceme-

tery encompasses 128.8 acres at the southeast portion of the 

facility. 

Prior to the construction of the healthcare facility, the land 

had been part of a Delaware Indian reservation, and later the Stockbridge (Indian) Baptist Mission. 

The cemetery was designed concurrent to construction of the first buildings of the National Home; 

17 structures were completed by 1886, the same year Thomas Brennan was interred. The design of 

the cemetery landscape is attributed to H. W. S. Cleveland, with roads that wind up the hill over-

looking the Missouri River valley. 

The "Old Soldier’s Home," as it was known colloquially, became an integral component of the 

community. The first local trolley line connected Ft. Leavenworth and the soldier’s home by way of 

the town of Leavenworth. 

The medical facility was transferred to the Veterans Administration (VA) when it was formed in 

1930. The cemetery was elevated to national cemetery status and transferred to the new National 

Cemetery System within VA in 1973. Among the noteworthy burials are the remains of 12 Native 

Americans that were discovered during the excavation for a new medical building and were re-

interred in the National Cemetery. Six Medal of Honor recipients are buried here. 

Historic structures in the cemetery include the rest house, a small rustic limestone structure erected 

in 1921; a 1928 tool house, and a Classical Revival limestone rostrum or "speakers stand," built in 

1936. The cemetery was listed on the National Register of Historic Places as a component of the 

Dwight D. Eisenhower Medical Center Historic District, the former Western Branch of the Na-

tional Home for Disabled Volunteer Soldiers, in 1999. 

Monuments and Memorials 

A limestone obelisk monument erected in memory of "Soldiers Who Died For Their Country" was 

dedicated in 1919. Situated atop the crest of a hill, the monument overlooks the Missouri River val-

ley from the highest ridge of the cemetery. The monument was transported by the Santa Fe Rail-

road and moved to its present location in 1919 by prisoners and a team of oxen from the state pris-

on in Lansing. Among the graves in this section are early governors (managers) of the soldier’s 

home and their families. 

The American Veterans (AMVETS) donated a carillon to the cemetery in 2000. 

The "Fighting Fourth" Marine Monument was erected by the Fourth Marine Division Association 

and dedicated in 2002. 

VUB Legend 



 

 

 

 

 Medal of Honor Recipients 

Private William W. Burritt, (Civil War), U.S. Army, Company G, 113th Illinois Infantry. 

Vicksburg, Miss., April 27, 1863 (Section 16, Grave 7). 

 First Lieutenant (then Corporal) Daniel A. Dorsey (Civil War) U.S. Army, Company H, 33rd 

Ohio Infantry. Big Shanty, Ga., April 1862 (Section 11, Grave 8). 

 Sergeant John S. Durham, (Civil War) U.S. Army, Company F, 1st Wisconsin Infantry.  

       Perryville, Ky., Oct. 8, 1862 (Section 33, Grave18). 

 Sergeant William Garrett, (Civil War) U.S. Navy, Company G, 41st Ohio Infantry. Nashville, 

Tenn., Dec. 16, 1864 (Section 32, Grave 26). 

 Musician (then Private) John Gray (Civil War), U.S. Army, Company B, 5th Ohio Infantry. 

Port Republic, Va., June 9, 1862 (Section 9, Grave 23). 

 First Sergeant John H. Shingle, (Indian Campaigns) U.S. Army, Troop I, 3rd U.S. Cavalry. 

Rosebud River, Mont., June 17, 1876 (Section 22, Grave 2). 
 
During the construction of Building 122 on the Medical Center grounds, the remains of 12 Native 
Americans were uncovered. They were reinterred in a single grave, Section 34, Row 21, Grave 8, 
the only group burial in the cemetery. It is believed that they belonged to a small band of Chris-
tian Indians, the Munsees, who during the early 1800s were permitted to settle on land now occu-
pied by the Dwight D. Eisenhower Department of Veteran Affairs Medical Center 

Presidential Memorial Certificates 

A Presidential Memorial Certificate (PMC) is an engraved paper certificate, signed by the current 

President, to honor the memory of honorably discharged deceased Veterans. This program was 

initiated in March 1962 by President John F. Kennedy and has been continued by all subsequent 

Presidents. Statutory authority for the program is 

Section 112, Title 38, of the United States Code. 
 

 

 

         

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ttp://www.cem.va.gov/cems/nchp/leavenworth.asp 
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FUTURE FOCUS 
  

5th H.O.O.A.H. KS—Victory for 22 Ruck March 

Join the 1st annual 2.2 Mile and 10km Suicide Awareness March on November 14, 2015. 
This event serves to raise money for Veteran suicide awareness and prevention. Since the 
most recent study shows 22 Veterans commit suicide every day, this event is a 2.2 mile 
rucksack march with a 10km route option for those who are adventurous and committed 
to this cause.  

Wichita Veterans’ Memorial Park 
339 W Central Ave, Wichita, KS 67202 
 
Registration: 7:00AM to 8:30AM 
Official Welcome: 8:30AM 
March Instruction...s: 8:40AM 
National Anthem: 8:55AM 
Start: 9:00AM 
 

Registration fee is $22 and includes a *T-shirtIt will take place in Wichita beginning at Veterans 
Memorial Park and following the Arkansas River through many of Wichita’s scenic attrac-
tions. - See more at: http://www.hooahinc.org/5thHOOAH/ruck-
march#sthash.IkMXl67v.dpuf 

************************************************************* 

Veterans Day Film:  

Mulvane High School has opened up their auditorium to show this film twice on Veterans Day. 11 am 
and 6 pm. The school will also open up their commons area for organization to set up tables that offer 
assistance and help to veterans. There will also be counsellors available if any one needs to talk.” 

  

              *************************************************************  

Veterans Preference Program 

WSU- The university's new Veterans Preference program is designed to attract more veterans to work 

for the university.. Wichita State University has initiated a new outreach program -- Veterans Preference 

in the Application Process -- in an effort to attract more veterans of military service to work for the uni-

versity. Veterans Preference reflects Wichita State's recognition of the unique talents, skills and experi-

ences that former service personnel offer. To discover career opportunities for veterans at Wichita 

State, go to wichita.edu/employment/wsuveterans. 

                     *********************************************************** 

Boots to Business Reboot Owning a Veteran-Owned Small Business 

Friday, November 6 from 8:00—5:00 at WSU Metroplex, 5015 E. 29th N. 

1-day entrepreneurship workshop we are offering for Veterans, Kansas National Guard, and Active Duty Ser-

vice Members (and all spouses) set for Friday, November 6th at Wichita State University. The workshop is 

free but participants are required to register in advance as seating is limited.  

 To register visit www.boots2business.org/reboot, select the “Two-Day Course Registration” followed by 

“Wichita, KS – 11/6/2015” in the site selection menu.  For additional information please contact Doug Clary 

at (316) 269-6571 or by email at douglas.clary@sba.gov.  
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The Spirit AeroSystems Veterans Day  Parade 

Wichita, Kansas 

Saturday-November 7, 2015—Start at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Please attend the parade and help Commemorate the 70th  

Anniversary of  the end of  World War II.  

 
Presented in partnership with USD259 JROTC 

  



 

 

 

 
 

From the Greatest 

Generation 

to the 

Latest Generation 

Thank a Veteran 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In honor of our Hispanic/Latino men and women who have served 
our country in all branches of the United States Forces, 

 

We invite you to join us for a celebration on November 10th at 

1:00-3:00 p.m. at the Evergreen Park and Recreation Center. 

 
Let’s take this opportunity to thank our Veterans, and recognize the 
significant sacrifices they’ve made on our behalf. 

 
Sponsored by; Representative Ponka-We Victors, District 103 

Janet Miller, Council Member, City of Wichita 

Evergreen Neighborhood Resource Center 



 

 

 September 2—WSU West 

Campus Open House 

 September 11—VA Mental 

Health Summit 

 September 15 Healthcare for 

Homeless Veterans Annual 

Homeless Summit- 

 October 15—Returning Of-

fenders Coalition 

 October 17—Operations 

Hero Wedding give-away 

 October 20—Career Quest 

 October 24- Stuff the Truck 

 October 25—Team RWB 

Four Miles Ruck March 

 

Be sure you put your feet in the right 

place then stand firm 

-Abraham Lincoln 

WSU-RSC Wall of Fallen 

Kansas Service Members 

ALPHA One Stuff the Truck 

4 miles with Team RWB 

 

CACG Computer Literacy Class 

ALPHA ONE Drop Zone 



 

 

2015 Scholarships Available 

Concussion Awareness Scholarship sponsored by gAm (Great Awareness 
Monologues) 

No application fee required—Up to twelve 1,000.00 Cash Scholarships for 
2015  

Who can Apply:  Any graduate or undergraduate student that has been ac-
cepted or attend a community college, technical/Vocational college or uni-
versity may apply.  The next deadline to apply for this scholarship is Novem-
ber 7, 2015 

Contact your school’s scholarship office and request an application or apply 
at http://www.thepassrusher.com/concussionawareness.html 

Scholarship Announcements 



 

 

Need Help with your FASFA!  

Come on into the VUB office and 

visit our staff  we’re  

available to help ! 

Veterans Upward Bound 

1845 N. Fairmount 

Brennen Hall 1—4th floor 

 Wichita, Kansas  

If  you’ve completed your pre-test please schedule an  

appointment to do your post-test .  

Call (316)978-6742  or e-mail  

Shondela.Umeh@wichita.edu 

 Brad. Webster @Wichita.edu or  

 Stacia.Lyday@wichita.edu  

Your life does not get better by  

chance…It gets better by change 

   Jim Rohn 

The Quick  Series Guide for  

 Military Personnel 

QuickSeries Publishing is a      

s p e c i a l t y  p u b l i s h e r  t h a t             

concentrates on creating smart,  

reliable pocket guides that capture 

the essential information you need 

to lead you through everyday life. 

The Veterans Upward Bound  

Program has these guide available 

free for your use.  Come by our 

office and  pick up  the guide that 

best suites your needs.   

 

 

Struggling with  your courses  

VUB have tutors available to  

assist you.  Call our office  

                   (316)978-6742 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butler Community College is listed 
in the top 15% of military Friendly 

Schools 
WATC is a Servicemembers Opportunity College 

Are you seeking  
A BETTER JOB 

 MORE SKILLS 

 A NEW CAREER 

 HIGHER PAY 

 AWAY TO MOVE FORWARD 

Come visit the  

Veterans Upward Bound Office—WSU 

1845 Fairmount Street, Box 137 

Wichita, Kansas    67260-0137 (316)978-6742742 

http://watc.edu/


 

 

 

 

 

TRIO-Veterans Upward Bound 

1845 N. Fairmount 

                                    Wichita, Kansas 67260-0137 

 

“The Veterans View” 

TRIO—Veterans Upward Bound 

Wichita State University 

Brennen Hall 1 

Campus Box 137 

Wichita, Kansas  67260-0137 

 Phone (316) 978-6742 

Fax       (316) 978-3676 

Email—www.wichita.edu\VUB 

 

Sheri Daniel-Washington, editor 
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Brad Webster, Program Specialist 
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Wichita State University does not discriminate in its programs and activities on the basis of race, religion, 

color, national origin, gender, age, sexual orientation, marital status, political affiliation, status as a veteran, 

genetic information or disability.  The following person has been designated to handle inquiries regarding 

nondiscrimination policies: Director, Office of Equal Employment Opportunity, Wichita State Universi-

ty, 1845 Fairmount, Wichita KS 67260-0205; telephone (316) 978-6791. 


